RE: Request for Correction of Information Regarding Thresholds for Major Food
- Allergens and for Gluten in Food

Dear

Your January 15, 2007, request for reconsideration under the Federal Data Quality Act,
HHS Information Quality Guidelines, and FDA’s Guidelines for Ensuring the Quality of
Information Disseminated to the Public was received by the FDA and is still under
review. \ \

Our goal is to respond to such requests within 60 days. Unfortunately, we are unable to
do so 1n this case. We anticipate that a response providing the agency’s views will be

forwarded to you by May 15, 2007.

Sincerely,

Laurie Lenkel
Office of the Ombudsman
Food and Drug Administration




